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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Minutes of Meeting held on 12th April 2022 
Attendees:
PC, MC, EV, RU, CF, CH CM
Apologies:
KW, GT, PD, WD, JK, CM, VD, TM, HM, AN
1. Introductions
CF introduced herself as a new member of the group. 
CM introduced himself as Darlington Primary Care Network Lay Member Of The Governing Board.
2. Minutes of last meeting held October 2021
All happy with minutes, no further action required.    
3. CM Darlington Primary Care Network Lay Member Of Governing Board
CM introdcued himself to the group and explained that he is working with practices to understand how their PPG's function and what issues are raised from these groups.
4. Practice Update
Appointment System 
CH informed the group of the current structure of the practice's appointment system, as follows:
· Practice Nurses have a mix of face to face appointments and remote review appointments
· Heathcare Assistants have all face to face appointments

· Nurse Practitioners have appointments available to book online, have a mix of face to face and telephone appointments as well as having protected appointments for them to utilise if needing to review a patient that they have spoken to on the phone

· GPs have appointments available to book online  and also a mix of face to face appointments and telephone appointments. 
· Appointments that are bookable online are available more than a month ahead and the GPs also have appointments that re released 7 days in advance. 

· GPs are currently reviewing their ratio of face to face versus telephone appointments with a view to gradually in crease the number of face to face appointments available to patients, however, some patients are happy with a telephone appointment and this also needs to be accommodated. 

Accessibility

Patients can currently access the practice in the following ways:

-  Attending the main reception desk
- Telephone

- E-Consultation

- E-mail (general enquiries to denmark.street@nhs.net or prescription requests/enquiries to darccg.prescriptions.denmarkstreet@nhs.net 

- Text message (to cancel appointments)

- Practice Website (to request a fit note, register with the practice, submit feefback/complaint)

CF gave specific feedback regarding the telephone system and the number of times it had taken to attempt to get through on the telephone. This was reiterated by the other members of the group.  CH acknowledged this feedback and informed the group of ways in which telephone access is being addressed:
- New telephone system is being considered which has much more functionality and 

  also a ring back function

- 2 x Full Time Patient Liaison Assistants have recently been recruited and are 

  currently being trained

- Weekly stats are circulated to the team to raise awareness, give an oversight and 

  encourage suggestions for improvement

CH updated the group re the practice closing the main reception desk between 1pm –  2pm each lunch time. This was advertised to the patients via Facebook, Text Message and Letter. The PPG members were consulted and there were no objections. However, the CCG have expressed concern and asked for the pratice to follow the Practice Closure Request Procedure, which included completing some paperwork which was submitted to the Primary Care Operational Group (PCOG). The PCOG then responded asking for further info which was provided the same day. The PCOG then responded requesting a meeting as they had concerns that it would affect patient experience. This meeting is being held on Thursday 14th April 2022.  The group were shocked to hear that the practice was not being supported with this request. CH will update the group with the outcome of the meeting.

A patient survey will take place in August 2022 and the results will be brought to the group to discuss and an action plan will be developed.
The practice has recently invested in a lot of new equipment e.g. 24 hour bp machines, ecg machines etc to work through back log. 
CH is also obtaining quotes for a new call sign and check in system. 

Feedback was given regarding difficulties booking appointments urgently. CH agreed to look at individual examples outside of the meeting and these need to be e-mailed to CH. If a patient expresses that they need to be seen urgently on the day they can be seen on the same day up until 6pm. CH explained that continuity of care is also something that is considered when booking appointments and if a patient has been discussing an ongoing problem with a particular health professional then they may be offered an appointment on a day when that health professional is working rather than a same day appointment.

CM also highlighted the recent article in The Northern Echo regarding the abuse that GP Receptionists face on a daily basis. 

Service Improvement Board

CH explained that the practice would like to develop a Service Improvement Board consisting of a representative from each department of the practice and also a PPG member. The aim of this group would be to constructively review current service provision with the aim to consistently improve this. 
Workforce/Recruitment Update
The practice will be recruiting the following roles:
- 2 x Patient Liaison Assts (recently recruited)

- 1 x Salaried GP With A View To Partnership
- 1 x Pharmacist

- 1 x Operations Manager

CH explained to the group that the workforce had become particualrly work down 

between Jan – March this year. A meeting was had with the GP Partners to discuss 

this in March and this was acknowledged and the decision to expand the team was 

unanimous. 

Staff Health & Health Wellbeing 
CH informed the group that the practice had recentl achieved the Better Health At Work Gold Award and are now working towards the Continuing Excellence Award. CH is also Staff Health & Wellbeing Lead for Darlington Practices and we have a team of approximately 20 Health & Wellbeing Champions based in practices and the GP Federation who develop and implement health and wellbeing initiatives to support the primary care workforce. A survey is currently being completed which analyses the current health and wellbeing of the primary care workforce and identifies areas of need which will be acted upon. 
Research
CH informed the group that the practice is now becoming more active in their approach towards research and are involved in to studies currently. 

5. Community Council Meeting Update
RU informed the group that these meetings are continuing for another year. 
6. Future PPG Meeting Dates
All agreed to bi-montlhy fact to face meetings to be held at the practice at 6pm. CH to circulate dates for the year. 
7. A.O.B. 

RU explained that the ICS will take over from the CCG from 1st July 2022
Healthwatch are currently working out how they are going to build 

relationships up with the ICS are currently working with other Healthwatch's 

within the region to work on this. 

RU also informed the group that he is also involved in research and sits on the 

research ethics committee.

CF suggested that it would useful to gain an idea of the number of patients aged 65 years and over that the practice look after. CH will look at this.
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